
Perpetual remembrance 

 

Section 3: The organi-

zation engages in various 

projects and deeds that 

bring about the perpetu-

al remembrance of those 

shipmates who have giv-

en the supreme sacrifice. 

USSVI also endeavors to 

educate all third parties 

it comes in contact with 

about the services United 

States submariners per-

formed and how the 

sacrifices of lost ship-

mates made possible the 

freedom and lifestyle 

Americans enjoy today. 
 

Nearly 4,000 subma-
riners have sacrificed 
their lives on the altar of 
American freedoms. It is 
the primary mission of 
USSVI to perpetuate 
their memory through 
memorials and "tolling 
the boats" memorial ser-
vices. Per the USSVI 
Constitution Article III 
the Purpose/Creed con-
sists of three sections: 
 

Creed: 

Section 1: To perpetuate 

the memory of our ship-

mates who gave their lives 

in the pursuit of their du-

ties while serving their 

country. That their dedi-

cation, deeds, and su-

preme sacrifice be a con-

stant source of motivation 

toward greater accom-

plishments. Pledge loyalty 

and patriotism to the 

United States of America 

and its Constitution. 

Camaraderie 

Section 2: In addition to 

perpetuating the memory 

of departed shipmates, 

USSVI provides a way for 

all Submariners to gather 

for mutual benefit and 

enjoyment. The common 

heritage as Submariners is 

strengthened by camara-

derie. USSVI supports a 

strong United States Sub-

marine Force. 

 

 

Sections of the USSVI Creed 

Lost Boats for May/June 

“Sailors, rest your oars” 

USS LAGARTO (SS 371) 

May 3, 1945  

USS SQUALUS (SS 192) 

May 23, 1939  

USS SCORPION (SSN 589) 

May 27, 1968  

USS RUNNER (SS 275)  

May 28, 1943  

USS STICKLEBACK (SS 

415 ) May 29, 1958  

USS O-9 (SS 70)   June 19, 

1941  

USS S 27 (SS 132)   June 19, 

1942  

USS R 12 (SS 89)   June 12, 

1943  

USS HERRING (SS 233)  

June 1, 1944  

USS GUDGEON (SS 211)  

June 7, 1944  

USS GOLET (SS 361)   June 

14, 1944  

USS BONEFISH (SS 223)  

June 18, 1945  
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CO’s Stateroom— Carolina Piedmont Base Commander Rick Petitt 

Base Commander                   Rick Petitt             rickpetitt05@gmail.com                     704-784-1654 

Vice Commander                   Jack Jeffries  jcckjeffries@interlink-café.com     704–764-5211 

Base Secretary                    Tom Kelly              kellytj911@yahoo.com     803-831-8898 

Base Treasurer                   Ray Zieverink        ziev_ssn661@yahoo.com     803-324-1414 

Chief of the Base                   Joel Sparnon  joel.sparnon@irco.com     704-779-0730 

Base Chaplin                    Raymond Fritz      raysabode@bellsouth.net                     803-619-1121 

Base Storekeeper                   Jeff Nieberding  jan7334@comporium.net                     803-366-9255 

Holland Club  Coordinator      Walt Sealy             walt_sealy@yahoo.com                         803-327-5661 

Newsletter Editor                  Robert Schilke  rschilke66@gmail.com     803-370-4121 

This will be my inaugural article 

to the Piedmont Periscope as 

Commander and I hope it meets 

the high standards set by Steve 

Bell.  For the past several years, 

we have been extremely fortu-

nate to have the leadership of 

Steve Bell, Jack Jeffries, Ray-

mond Zieverink and Michael 

Hubbell as officers of the Caroli-

na Piedmont Base.  For Steve 

and Michael, who are not return-

ing as officers, all I can say is 

Thank You, Thank You, Thank 

You - all you have to do is look at 

the numerous awards and accolades 

that have been bestowed upon the 

Carolina Piedmont Base over the 

years to see how much you have 

contributed.  These awards are the 

product of the hard work and dedi-

cation from You - our members and 

everyone knows that leadership is 

only as good as their crew and this 

crew is exceptional. 

I know how much time and effort 

Steve has put into this organization 

to make it run smoothly and effi-

ciently.  Steve set the bar very high 

with his level of dedication and at-

tention to details and I intend to 

give my best effort in reaching that 

bar.  Your contributions as a base 

will be invaluable to me and I will 

need everyone’s help to maintain a 

high level of service and who knows 

maybe together, we can reach a lit-

tle higher. 

One of our goals for the future will 

be to continue to recruit new mem-

bers and to do what we can to at-

tract some of the younger Subma-

rine sailors who we know are out 

there.   I am very excited with the 

younger members that have recently 

been added to our roster.   It is very 

exciting to hear someone say that 

they qualified in 1993 or 2003.   

These guys are a great asset to our 

base and will help us thrive in the 

future.  Joel Sparnon is going to be 

the COB and he is one of our ‘Next 

Generation’.  Thanks Joel for step-

ping up. 

Thank you all for the confidence you 

have bestowed upon me - it is truly 

an honor.   And thank you for the 

guidance and feedback I know you 

will provide so that we can continue 

to improve our base and keep our 

reputation front and center in the 

USSVI organization.   I will work 

hard to keep your confidence and if I 

make any mistakes, please don’t hes-

itate to let me know.  (Yeah, like all 

Bubbleheads are shy and don’t ex-

press their opinions.) 

Let the adventure begin. 

Rick Petitt 

Base Commander  



XO’s Stateroom — 
Vice Commander 
Jack Jeffries  
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What a great month May 

has been, we were in Burns-

ville for our annual visit to 

WWII memorial and to hon-

or our brothers of the phin 

that were lost. The event 

was well organized by the 

USS Asheville base and we 

had shipmates from as far 

away as Texas, Virginia and 

upstate New York (National 

Commander Al Singleman) 

in attendance. A Holland 

Club induction ceremony 

was conducted by District 

Commander Steve Bell for 

Rudy Ogas and Ron Busila, 

the base had 5 new Holland 

Club inductees and 4 of 

them qualified on the same 

boat (Nathanael Greene). We 

also conducted a rehearsal of 

our new Half Way Nite 

presentation that is a parody 

of the old Ed Sullivan show, 

Dale Moses wrote the script 

for this and it was well re-

ceived. On Memorial Day our 

Color Guard was honored to 

present the Colors as well as 

the MIA/POW and the USSVI 

flag at the Memorial Day 

game at the Charlotte Knights 

new stadium.  We would like 

to welcome a new member of 

our base, Bill Quailes MMC

(SS) who also qualified on the 

Nathanael Greene. Bill came 

to us after being a member of 

the MAL base. He may have a 

little trouble attending meet-

ings since he resides in Titus 

Alabama.  A quick note for 

members residing in North 

Carolina, if you desire to have 

the Subvet license plate for 

your vehicle, sorry they don't 

have one for motorcycles yet, 

the cost is $10 per year and 

can be ordered at your local 

DMV office. At our next meet-

ing 20 June our new base com-

mander Rick Petitt and new 

secretary Tom Kelly will be 

sworn in, Raymond Zieverink 

and I was sworn in at Burns-

ville.  I would like to take the 

time to Thank both Steve Bell 

and Mike Hubbell for the fine 

leadership they demonstrated 

during their time in office. I am 

confident that we will continue 

the tradition that they estab-

lished.  I have been informed by 

our base librarian that the books 

have all been logged in and are 

ready for your pleasure, Thank 

You Steve for undertaking this 

task.  I have emailed the proce-

dure to our member for checking 

out the books but if you lost it, I 

can send it to you again.  I know 

it is a ways off but please mark 

your calendars for the 

4th Saturday in September as we 

once again will have our annual 

gathering and meeting here at 

Lady J's and my place, more info 

as we get closer.  I hope to see 

you at our next meeting the 

20th. God Bless and keep you 

safe.   

Jack  



Comm Center— Mike Hubbell, Base Secretary 
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1900- Meeting called to order by Commander Steve Bell, 24 Members attended 

  

 Invocation given by Chaplain Ray Fritz 

            Tolling of the Boats presented by Chaplain Ray Fritz and COB Rick Petitt 

 Reading of the USSVI Creed by Jay Andress 

 Introduction of members attending 

 Special Presentations- Steve Bell presented an ATTABOY patch to Jim Schenk for 

            service to base and Model WWII Submarines presented to WWII Subvets of the boats 

            they qualified on. 

 Reading of Previous meeting minutes- minutes approved and seconded as published 

 Treasurers report- Treasurer Raymond Zieverink reported: Current Balance $7,235.57 

 K4K balance $1,949.37 Scholarship fund $172.00  General Base Fund  $5,114.20 

 Approved and Seconded 

 Storekeeper report- none 

 Old Business- none 

 New Business-none 

            Good of the Order- Walt Sealy presented a report on the recent Massing of the Colors con 

            ducted at Rock Hill High School. The Carolina Piedmont Color Guard posted the Flags  

            from our base. 

 Steve Bell reported results of the base elections. Base Commander Rick Petitt, Vice  

            Commander Jack Jeffries, Base Secretary Tom Kelly, Base Treasurer Raymond Ziever 

            ink. There were a total of 20 plus votes cast.  

           A report on the SER Conference held at the Cape was given by Steve Bell and Calvin 

           Reese. 

           Dale Moses informed members of upcoming Knights ball game , Base Honor Guard to pre 

           sent Colors at start of game. Tickets are $16.00 per person. Game scheduled for 25 May.  

           Steve Bell gave a report on Eagle Scout presentations. 

April Meeting Minutes 
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April Minutes Continued 

Dale Moses gave a progress report on this years Bilge Rat Production program. A short ver-

sion will be presented at Burnsville this May. 

Steve reminded the members that the Burnsville gathering will be 15-16 May, info for hotel 

registration as well as general registration have been emailed to members. Steve announced 

that the USSVI National Commander will be attending the gathering. 

John Wardean made a presentation on his advertising base meetings in the Rock Hill news-

paper, members from other areas inquired about placing of notices of meeting in their areas 

publications.  John will email information to those interested. 

 Chaplain Ray Fritz gave a report on progress of his Bride Diana. 

Commander Bell thanked the members for their cooperation and support during his 3 terms 

as Base Commander 

2020 Motion to adjourn  Seconded                                          

 Benediction given by Chaplain Fritz                                 

 Next meeting 20 June 2015 

 

Exterior shots of  USS Clamagore SS 343 at Patriots Point, Charleston SC 

Exterior looks pretty bad at 

the water line and deck 

plates are rusting away. 

Much will have to be fabri-

cated to save the exterior. 

She must be pulled from the 

water and dry docked. The 

forward torpedo room in the 

two shots to the right as well 

as the rest of the interior 

look pretty good however. 



The Supply Shack-  
 
Jeff Nieberding - SK 
 
     Carolina Piedmont Jackets 
are still available to order, sev-
eral members have ordered 
theirs already.  Just let the SK 
know and he'll fix you up with 
an order form. 
 
     USSVI vests are also avail-
able to order thru the SK. 
 
 Patches! 

    The SK is now 
able to order patch-
es from BC Patch 
LLC at wholesale 
prices.  This is usu-
ally $2 - $3 less per patch than 
we normally see.  Let the SK 
know what you need.  

Need Supplies?  
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From The COB—Joel 

Sparnon MM2(SS) 

I want to start my first 

Piedmont Periscope sub-

mittal by expressing my 

gratitude to the base lead-

ership for their confidence 

in my ability to handle 

the task as your new COB. 

I look forward to serving 

as your COB and working 

hard to aid in our mission 

of perpetuating the 

memory of our shipmates 

who gave their lives in the 

pursuit of their duties.  

I wanted to also thank 

Moe again for coordinat-

ing the color guard and 

night out at the Charlotte 

Knights baseball game. It 

looked like everyone had a 

great time and it was an 

awesome opportunity for 

the Base to present the 

colors, and honor not only 

our lost shipmates but all ser-

vice personnel that have paid 

the ultimate sacrifice.  

Joel  

 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 

Chaplin’s Corner 
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It’s hard to imagine but it was 47 

years ago this past May 22nd that 

we lost the USS Scorpion SSN-589. 

A brief note about Diana… her sur-

gery went well and she has had no 

pain in the incision. She gets 36 sta-

ples removed next Tuesday, June 9. 

Subvets have habits! Some good 

and some not so good. If you 

have a bad one you have proba-

bly found it difficult if not im-

possible to quit. You have prob-

ably discovered that willpower 

alone doesn’t usually work. 

Jesus told a story that illustrates 

the most important single princi-

ple in breaking a sinful (bad) 

habit. Besides, no one want to 

break a GOOD one! Jesus tells 

about a man who was inhabited 

by an evil spirit. When the de-

mon was expelled, the evil spirit 

passed through waterless (dry) 

places, seeking rest. Finding 

none, it decided to return to the 

man. To the demon’s satisfac-

tion, he saw that his original liv-

ing space was unoccupied. The 

demon then found seven other 

spirits even more evil than itself 

to go and live also. Sadly, the 

man, who just a short time earli-

er had been dancing with joy, 

was now worse off than he had 

been before (Luke 11:24-26). 

The man failed in his quest for 

freedom because he didn't under-

stand the principle of replace-

ment. None of us can overcome 

evil by simply renouncing it. We 

must substitute that which was 

evil and replace it with that 

which is good. Sinful habits can-

not be broken without replacing 

them with righteous (good) ones. 

Try this simple experiment. 

Think of the number eight. 

Have you visualized it? If yes, 

then use your willpower to stop 

thinking about the number eight 

right now! 

You will find that you can’t do 

it because we cannot by sheer 

willpower stop thinking about 

the number eight. When you try 

to push it out of our mind it ac-

tually causes us to focus our at-

tention on it. 

We can, however, push it out of 

our minds by thinking about 

something else. Something like 

remembering things about your 

mother while growing up or 

some other person who was sig-

nificant in your early years. 

Reminisce about your family, 

whether you are still connected 

with them or disconnected. 

When you concentrate on the 

new information, you will stop 

thinking about the number 

eight. 

The Apostle Paul in writing to 

the Christians in Philippi shares 

what will cause us to experience 

the peace that only God can 

give. 

Philippians 4:8-9 Finally, breth-

ren (brothers and sisters), what-

ever things are true, whatever 

things are noble, whatever 

things are just, whatever 

things are pure, whatever 

things are lovely, whatever 

things are of good report, 

if there is any virtue and if there 



Chaplin’s Corner 
Continued 

Ray Fritz, Base Chaplain 

Raysabode@bellsouth.net 

Phone 803-619-1121 - Cell 803-487-
2965 
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is anything praise worthy 

meditate on these things. The 

things which you learned and 

received and heard and saw in 

me, these do, and the God of 

peace will be with you. 

Grace and peace and freedom 

from hurtful habits, 

 

Chaplain Carolina Piedmont 

Base, USSVI 

Guys, 

            I have not heard from 

two members, but the major-

ity of the Color Guard (all 

but one) said to go with 

BLACK (not dark blue) 

pants year around.  We will 

go with that.  Please ensure 

you have BLACK (NOT 

DARK BLUE) dress slacks 

(NOT Jean or cargo pants) 

available for our next event.  

  

            Also, if you have any 

contacts at the speedway, 

please sent them to me.  If 

you can think of any other 

events where a Color Guard 

is needed (awards, programs, 

High School games, etc) 

please let me know. – Moe

(SS) 

  

Ellis Dale Moses 

14826 Ashlight Dr 

Charlotte, NC 28278 

704-248-7610 (home) 

980-422-2749 (cell) 

Color Guard 

mailto:Raysabode@bellsouth.net


Page 9 
Piedmont Periscope 

Become a “Bilge Rat”! 

The “Bilge Rats” as they 

have become to be known are 

look for new volunteers to 

join there group of “traveling 

performers”.  These are the 

Base members and Subvettes 

who travel to the various As-

sisted Living Homes around 

the area and put-on a 

“Halfway Night Show” for 

the local residents. 

If you can sing, play an in-

strument, or just lip-sync like 

and want to have a good 

time like the rest of us, then 

you need to join in the fun.  

It really is rewarding.  This 

will start our fifth season.  

We do skits, sing-a-longs, 

anything to get the “old 

Bildge Rat Productions 

Brothers: 

This is a reminder to you that we now have can man: Steve Bell. Please bring 

your crushed aluminum cans to the meeting. The money the base makes goes 

to our National Scholarship Fund.  Just deposit in tied down plastic bags in-

to the back of  Steve’s truck. 

Thanks! 

Jack  

folk” to have a good time 

and bring some much need-

ed smiles. 

Rehearsal for our “Ned 

Sullivan Show”, an Ed Sul-

livan Show parody is now 

being held. If you and/or 

your spouse are interested, 

please contact Moe(SS) at 

980-422-2749 in the late 

afternoon or early eve-

nings.  Or e-mail Moe(SS) 

at donutdad@att.net and 

he will return your call/e-

mail. 

 

Moe (SS) 
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Para-viz Shots 

Photos from  

Recent Events: 

 

 

 

USSVI Cold War Memorial Bench at Patriot’s Point,  

Charleston, SC 
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CSS Hunley full size 

replica at the City 

of Charleston Muse-

um. The real CSS 

Hunley only has 

access Saturday and 

Sunday only. The 

rest of the week is 

preservation.  (Fat  

ole RM2(SS) is also 

full size. LOL!) 

The Charlotte Observer/John D. Simmons  

Left to right: 

Dale 

Jeff 

Jack 

Rick 

Joel T. 

 

 



May: 

Bob Bickford—30 May 

Robert Boyd– 18 May 

Tom Coffman– 19 May 

John Dainotto-19 May 

Jim Davison-25 May 

Glenn Harris– 7 May 

Bill King-31 May 

Larry Lynch-17 May 

Calvin Reese-25 May 

Joel Tuchfeld-4 May 

Herman Ziegler-28 May 

 

 JUNE: 

Jim Brady-5 June 
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Bill Quailes—MMC(SS) Qualified 1965 

USS Nathanael Greene SSBN  636  

 

“Have you recruited your new members for the 
base yet?” 

Judy Hickerson 

Hal & Dee Rutter 

Mike Toomey’s son 

Diana Fitz 

Diane Carr 

Tom Hulme 

Jim and Cathy Davison– 29 May 

Jim and Marsha Goins– 20 May 

Steve and Nanette Kortheuer- 4 May 

Andrew and Marianne Miller– 6 May 

Dale and Colleen Moses– 27 May 

Hal and Dee Rutter– 26 May 

Paul and  Lynne Trexler– 4 May 

Robert Howell  

Ma Bell 

Cathy Davison  

Steve Constantini-10 June 

Don Duncan-28 June 

Rodger Ellingwood-7 June 

Stephen George-11 June 

William Holzendorf-26 June 

Steve Kortheuer-10 June 

Tom Krpata-13 June 

Howard Nudi-11 June 

Rudy Ogas-16 June 

Otis Sealy-11 June 

Joel Sparnon-3 June 

 

 

 

Andrew and Danielle Brown– 26 June 

Michael and Glenna Hubbell-26 June 

Howard and Ellen Nudi-11 June 

Rudy and Shelia Ogas– 16 June 

Stan and Arnetta Schultz– 19 June 

CW and Christie Senn– 29 June 

Winborne andMary Springs-21 June 
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SubVettes Birthdays! 

Melinda Hulme-10 June 

Colleen Moses– 5 May 

Susan Vera– 27 May 

 

 

 

 

From the school visit coordinator: 

 

We have picked up two new schools to 

visit with our Submarine Life question 

and answers: Fort Mill High School and 

Nations Ford High school. Both ROTC 

commanders are happy to have us visit 

their schools. We have just visited Na-

tions Ford HS, and we will be visiting 

Fort Mill HS later this year.  We also 

have York Technical H.S. as well com-

ing up.  Dates to follow…. 

 

If you have not yet visited a school for a 

session, now is your chance. See Jack for 

a place.  
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Cold War Medal update: 

Cold War Medal Update 05  ►   H.R.2067 | Recognition Overdue 

 

As Americans, we have a long and storied tradition of honoring the millions of men and women who 

have served our country throughout generations of armed conflict.  We have built memorials and 

museums, issued medals, and designated national holidays to commemorate our veterans’ service 

and ensure that their legacy will live on for generations to come.  There also lie heroes that time has 

forgotten - whose names and actions are not written in the text of history books or etched into the 

walls of memorials. Millions of brave service members whose commitment to our nation ended the 

Cold War, after more than forty years. They worked quietly, or behind the scenes but prevented the 

world from dovetailing into nuclear war.   

 

     While the world was focused on wars raging in places like Korea and Vietnam, these men and 

women worked tirelessly to ensure that the tens of thousands of nuclear missiles the United States 

and the Soviet Union had aimed at each other’s shores were never launched. They served on remote 

B-52 bomber bases, maintained missile silos, defended checkpoints and gathered intelligence in or-

der to save our nation, and the world, from the devastating consequences of a nuclear catastro-

phe.  The Cold War ended on December 26, 1991, but our heroes received no parades, celebrations 

or even so much as a public thank you. Although there were no major battles or combat over the 

forty-four year span of the Cold War, it is what these men and women prevented from happening 

that deserves our highest honor and appreciation.  

 

     It is long past time that our Cold War veterans receive the proper recognition that they deserve. 

While Democrats and Republicans rarely agree on much in Washington these days, honoring our 

veterans is an issue that transcends party lines. That is why Reps. Steve Israel (D-NY) and David 

Jolly (R-FL) reached across the aisle to introduce legislation that will award a military service med-

al to members of the Armed Forces who served honorably during the Cold War.  The Cold War Ser-

vice Medal Act of 2015 (H.R. 2067) authorizes the Secretary of Defense to issue medals to members 

of the U.S. Armed Forces who were honorably discharged after having served on active duty for at 

least 24 consecutive months during the Cold War, deployed outside the continental United States 

for at least 30 days during those years, or performed other Cold War service as the Secretary of De-

fense may prescribe.  

 

      The bill’s sponsors are urging their colleagues to bring this legislation to the floor of the House 

for a vote. They owe it to Cold War veterans and their families to show them the respect and appre-

ciation for their valor and the silent sacrifices they made to protect our country and our freedom. It 

is never too late to right a wrong, and presenting these men and women with the medal they have 

earned is the least we can do to honor their courage and their sacrifice.  Without them, the war that 

never was, could have been the war to end all wars.  [Source:  The Hill | Reps. Steve Israel and Da-

vid Jolly | May 25, 2015 ++] 
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"There is a touch of the pirate about every man who wears the dolphins badge." 

Commander Jeff Tall RN 

-- submitted by Pete (Pedro) Dickinson, Secretary, Merseyside Branch, Submariners Association, Liverpool, 

England 

"Suction on After Trim, Sea venting." 

 

USS Sea Owl (SS-405) Auxiliaryman Mike Aarons, at the air manifold, to a Sub School trainee Diving 

Officer following his command to pump after trim to sea. 

-- submitted by Theron (Dave) Davis, USN-Ret. 

"Submarine life most of the time is hours and hours of boredom with intermit-
tent terror thrown in to keep you on your toes!" 

 

--  submitted by Paul "PEP" Perris 

"Do or do not.  There is no try." 

Yoda (As seen in the 1999 Navy Leadership Planning Guide Calendar book.) 

 

--  submitted by CWO2 Jim Chianese 

 
"Some ships are designed to sink… others require our assistance." 

I’m not sure if we were the first submariners to come up with this quote, but it was the theme we had printed on 
t-shirts (along with a surface ship in the crosshairs of a periscope) for the first ever (Mediterranean) deploy-
ment of the “Mighty Monty” – USS Montpelier (SSN 765). 

Nathan Zelk, former RM2(SS) USS Montpelier (SSN 765) August ’93 – October ‘97 

"Diving Officer, I believe we are airborne" 

OOD, looking out the periscope after a broach. 

-- submitted by Gene Brockingham ETCS(SS) Ret. 

"When you shoot at a destroyer and miss, it's like hit'in a wildcat in the ass with 
a banjo” 

Chief Officer Steward Dogan on the USS Gurnard during WWII 

-- submitted by Glenn Milhorn 
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Funnies Continued 



Our dinners prior to our meet-
ings are usually “pot-luck”.  Our 
ladies, who take pretty good care 
of us and support our efforts as 
well as their own projects, put 
together a great meal. 

It is pot luck and everyone that 
attends the dinner should con-
tribute something, whether home
-made or store-bought. 

The meal also is one of our main 
fund raisers.  A six dollar dona-
tion is suggested for each person 
eating. From that six dollars, a 
dollar goes to the USSVI Schol-
arship Fund. The remainder is 
divided between the Base mem-
bership and the SubVettes mem-
bership. 

All in all, the money is put to 
good use supporting the activi-
ties of both groups.  The meals 
are always great and there are 
usually plenty for those who 
wants seconds. 

So please, if you are going to 
attend the meal, please bring 
something and please contribute 
to our causes.  You’re not going 
to get that great of deal at any 
restaurant. And you’ll be sup-
porting great causes.  
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Meeting Dinners 

Dead-line for the Ju-

ly issue will be the 

15th.  Thanks! 

RM2(SS) 

FunniesContinued 
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I am sure that all of us brothers have watched the famous movie “Patton” and are now fa-

miliar with the famous prayer that he asked a Methodist Chaplin to create for him on the 

subject of the bad weather threating the relief of Bastogne and the rescue of the 101st Air-

borne who were surrounded. What very few of us have heard is his prayer the next morn-

ing in front of a small Catholic chapel in Bastogne,  drops to his knees and prays. Here is 

that prayer. 

 

General George S. Patton, The Next Morning after the Relieving Bastogne: 

 

“ Sir, this is Patton again,” he begins with an air of contrition. “And I beg to report com-

plete progress. Sir, it seems to me that You have been much better informed about the situ-

ation than I was, because it was that awful weather which I cursed You so much which 

made it possible for the German army to commit  suicide. That, Sir, was a brilliant military 

move,” and I bow humbly to Your supreme genius.” 

 

Note: If you have ever watched “Band of Brothers” you will also be reminded that the  

101st Airborne never thought they need to be rescued anyways. LOL!  

A Prayer from the George S. Patton Archives rarely heard by the general public 

British Admiral of  the Fleet Sir Arthur Wilson VC, the Controller of  the Royal 

Navy, summed up the opinion of  many in the Admiralty at the time when he said 

in 1901 "[Submarines are] underhand, unfair, and damned un-English. ... treat all 

submarines as pirates in wartime ... and hang all crews."[19][20] In response, 

Lieutenant Commander (later Admiral Sir) Max Horton first flew the Jolly Roger 

on return to port after sinking the German cruiser SMS Hela and the destroy-

er SMS S-116 in 1914 while in command of  the E class submarine HMS E9.[21]  

The Jolly Roger and the Submarine Service 

Main article: Jolly Roger (From Wikpedia) 
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   Base Commanders 

 

Glenn Harris- 2007 to 2009 

 

Steve Bell- 2009 to 2015 

 

Rick Petitt– 2015 to Present 
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Next Meeting: 
Base gathering on 

June 20th, meal at 

1730 and Meeting at 

1900! 

At Fort Mill, SC, 

VFW Post 

 

Every Boat Sailor 
has stories.  You 
can find one, clean 
it up and sendit in-
to an e-mail and 
send it to 
rschilke66@gmail
.com 



Carolina Piedmont Base Calendar of Upcoming Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 June 2 3  4 

 

 

5 6 

 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13VFW Post 

breakfast! 

 

 

 

14 Flag Day 15  16  17 18 19 20 Base Dinner-

5:30 pm 

Meeting 7:00pm 

21 Father’s 

Day 

22 23 24 25 26  27  

28  29 30 1 July 2 3  4 Independence 

Day 

5  

 

6  7 8 9 10 11 VFW Post 

Breakfast! 

12 13 14  15  16  17  18  

One way to support VFW Post 9138 is to attend their Saturday Morning Breakfast held 

on the second Saturday of  each month from 8am to 11am— Come on out! 
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This Page is dedicated to our Submarine Brothers who have been qualified more 
than 50 years in the United States Submarine force. 

Al Allen - MMCM(SS) 

Jack Anulies FTB1(SS) 

Steve Bell - RMCM(SS) 

Perry Blake - IC3(SS) 

Robert Boyd - RMCS(SS) 

Ron Busila—MMC(SS) 

Rudy Ogas - MM1(SS) 

Charles E. Cross - ICC(SS) 

Don Duncan - CDR(SS) 

Donald W. Eggleston - ET3(SS) 

Ray Fritz - EM1(SS) 

James Hanks - MM1(SS) 

Jim Harris - QM3(SS) 

Ron Hatley - ET1(SS) 

William F. Holzendorf - CWO4(SS) 

Robert Howell - EM1(SS) 

Jack Jeffries - RM1(SS) 

Gene Johnston - QMC(SS) 

Terry Jones - CSC(SS) 

Bill King - RM1(SS) 

Arnold Kirk - YN3(SS) 

Larry Lynch - MMCM(SS) 

Rudy Ogas MM1(SS) 

Bill Quailes MMC(SS) 

David Peck Jr. - MTC(SS) 

Hal Rutter - RM3(SS) 

Otis W. Sealy - RMC(SS) 

Glen Synder - LCDR 

Winborne Springs - SN(SS) 

Tom Tidd - CDR(SS) 

Michael J. Toomey, Jr. - CAPT(SS) 

John Wallace - ETC(SS) 

John Wardean - CWO4(SS) 

Al Westberry - SO2(SS) 

Herman Ziegler - EM3(SS) 

Current Members of  the Holland Club at the Carolina Piedmont Base: 
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Our New 2015 Inductees: 

Jack Anulies FTB1(SS) 

Jack Jeffries RM1(SS) 

Larry Lynch MMCM(SS) 

Rudy Ogas MM1(SS) 

Ron Busila MMC(SS) 

Bill Quailes MMC(SS) 


